
  
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Minutes of the proceedings of Valley Park Parish Council held on Monday                         
8 July 2013 at 7.30pm at the Knightwood Leisure Centre Valley Park 

 
 

Present: Councillor A Dowden (Chairman) and Councillors, Mrs J Adey, C Anderson,       
A Beesley, R Bryan, Mrs P Mukherjee Goodchild, Ms J Snow and Mrs K Tilling. 
 
Apologies for absence: An apology for absence was received from Councillor  
Mrs L Farley. 
  Action
   
16 Minutes 

 
Resolved: 
 
That the minutes of the meeting held on 10 June 2013 be confirmed and 
signed as a correct record. 

 

   
17 Parish Consultation  
   
 Councillor Mrs Tilling gave an update on the Parish Consultation. The idea now 

was to consult on a couple of firm proposals at a later date. She referred to the 
proposal by Knightwood Leisure Centre to upgrade its kitchen facilities so as to 
enable it to trial a community café onsite. It also appeared that St Francis Church 
was also interested in a venture of this nature and as a result Councillor Mrs 
Tilling was trying to coordinate both parties.  

 

   
18 Accounts  
   
 The Clerk informed members of accounts received since the last meeting.  
   
 Resolved: 

 
That the accounts be approved for payment. 
 

 

19 Borough and County Member Reports  
   
 Councillor Mrs Tilling was the lead member on environment issues on the TVBC 

Overview and Scrutiny Committee. Last October she had commissioned a 
review on the publicity material for recycling. This had resulted in a promotional 
recycling campaign in Andover. As a result of its success this would now be an 
ongoing campaign throughout the year with events being held at the Romsey 
Carnival and other venues. The aim of the campaign was of course to increase 
the recycling rate for TVBC. 
 
Councillor Mrs Tilling also reported upon the ongoing parking issues in Valley 
Park. Councillor Mrs Tilling, Sargent O’Hanlon together with two senior 
managers form Aviva had visited the area early in the morning to ascertain 
which staff were parking in the local area. Aviva were very committed to getting 
their staff to park responsibly and not impact upon local residents. They had a 
park and ride scheme as well as a series of incentives in order to encourage 
people to car share or cycle. The problem was that many of the new employees 
did not register their cars so the company struggled to ascertain who the culprits 

 



  
 
 

 
 
 

  Action
   
 were. Aviva had undertaken to deal with those employees it identified.  
   
20 Planning Applications  
   
 13/01164/FULLS  
 2 Tees Close Chandlers Ford  
 Two storey rear extension  
   
 Resolved: 

 
That no Comment be made. 

 

   
 13/01296/FULLS  
 4 Wyre Close Chandlers Ford  
 First floor side extension above existing garage plus two storey rear extension    
   
 Resolved: 

 
That no comment be made 

 

    
 13/01416/TPOS  
 Land to rear of 14,15,16 Tenby Drive Chandlers Ford  
 Works to seven oak trees  
   
 Resolved: 

 
That subject to no objection from the tree officer then the application be 
supported. 

 

   
 The meeting closed 8.30pm  
 


